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HOD P09-21-24-11 

The American Physical Therapy Association is committed to being an anti-racist organization. APTA and its 
members, collectively and individually, have an obligation to address policies and practices that perpetuate 
systemic racism and inequity in our association, the profession, and society. 
 

Explanation of Reference Numbers: 
HOD P00‐00‐00‐00 stands for House of Delegates/month/year/page/vote in the House of Delegates minutes; the "P" indicates that it is a 
position (see below). For example, HOD P06‐17‐05‐04 means that this position can be found in the June 2017 House of Delegates 
minutes on Page 5 and that it was Vote 4. 
P: Position | S: Standard | G: Guideline | Y: Policy | R: Procedure 
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